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Upcoming Club Program 
 

 To see upcoming guest speakers use this link - http://www.claytonrotaryclub.org.au/program1.htm 

 

Presidents Report  
 
Hello All,  
 
Sharing these stories of a range of Rotary projects cannot help but inspire us all!! 

1. The Rotary Foundation - Australian Rotarians and The Rotary Foundation 
work together to transform your contributions into projects that change lives 
both close to home and around the world.  With the charitable arm of Rotary, 
they tap into a global network of Rotarians who invest their time, money and 
expertise into our priorities such as eradicating polio, educating children, 
developing communities and promoting peace. 
Foundation grants empower Australian Rotarians to approach challenges such as 
poverty, illiteracy, and malnutrition with sustainable solutions that leave a lasting 
impact. 
Fighting Disease:  
More than 100 million people are pushed into poverty each year because of 
medical costs so Australian Rotarians aim to improve and expand access to low-
cost and free health care in underdeveloped areas.  Rotarians educate and 
mobilise communities to help prevent the spread of major diseases such as polio, 
HIV/AIDS, and malaria. 
Promoting Peace:  
Rotary Peace Fellows develop the skills to strengthen peace efforts, train local 
leaders to prevent and mediate conflict, and support long-term peace building in 
areas affected by conflict.  Over 30 Australians have become Peace Fellows since 
the program started in 2002 and the University of Queensland in Brisbane is one of 
the internationally renowned universities providing this program. 
Providing Clean Water:  
More than 2.5 billion people lack access to adequate sanitation facilities.  At least 
3,000 children die each day from diarrheal diseases caused by unsafe water.  
Australian Rotarians are committed to the challenge of overcoming this problem 
and are constantly developing programs that build a better life for people in need. 
Saving Mothers and Children: 
The Australian health system is a pretty good deal but in the rest of the world, there 
are at least 7 million children under the age of five dying each year due to 

Date Speaker Chairperson Desk Visitors 

2
nd

 March Taskforce – Fiona 
and/or Jessie 

Bronwen Lamond Warren 
Fricke 

All Members 

9
th
 March No Meeting – 

Labour Day 
   

16
th
 March TBA Bronwen Lamond Heather 

Norling 
All Members 
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Rotary Four Way 
Test 

"Of the things we think, say or 
do: 
 
1. Is it the Truth? 
2. Is it Fair to all concerned? 
3. Will it build goodwill and 
better friendships? 
4. Will it be beneficial to all 
concerned?" 

 

 

              

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

malnutrition, poor health care, and inadequate sanitation.  Australian Rotarians are 
constantly working on projects both here and abroad to help reduce this rate. 
Growing Local Economies: 
Nearly 1.4 billion employed people live on less than $1.25 a day.  A typical 
Australian Rotary project will be one that enhances economic and community 
development and develops opportunities for decent and productive work for young 
and old. 
Supporting Education: 
Sixty-seven million children worldwide have no access to education and more than 
775 million people over the age of 15 are illiterate.  The goal of Australian 
Rotarians is to strengthen the capacity of communities to support basic education 
and literacy, reduce gender disparity in education, and increase adult literacy. 

 
2.  Interplast – 30 Years of Repairing Bodies and Rebuilding Lives 

Interplast Australia and New Zealand (Interplast) exists to repair bodies and 
rebuild lives.  Celebrating their 30

th
 anniversary in 2013, they’ve worked in 25 

countries and implemented over 600 surgical and training activities across 
the Asia Pacific region. 
Interplast provides free reconstructive surgery for patients who would otherwise not 
be able to afford access to such services and they empower local medical staff by 
training them to act independently.  They’ve consulted over 37,000 patients and 
performed over 21,000 life-changing procedures.  Interplast does a lot with a little. 
 

3. NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM 
 
Some Australian students love learning so much, they give up their summer 
holidays to go to the National Youth Science Forum. 
 
Established more than 30 years ago with Rotary assistance, the NYSF is 
neither a competition, nor a science fair.  It is a unique program that provides 
an opportunity for students entering Year 12 to explore prospective vocation, 
study and employment options within science, engineering and technology.  
Rotary clubs approach their local schools for nominations and may assist 
with funding where necessary. 
 
Each year NYSF takes almost 500 students to three sessions in January held in 
Canberra and Perth.  They take part in a 12 day intensive, residential program 
living on campus at either the Australian National University or the University of 
Western Australia.  Attend lectures and seminars, tour labs and talk with leading 
researchers, visit industrial sites, and have fun getting to know each other and 
experiencing life on campus. 
 
NYSF also runs a series of follow up programs, including the Staff Leadership 
Training Program, designed to prepare students to take leadership roles at the 
following year’s NYSF program. 
 
Training covers topics such as personal resilience, logistics, group development, 
personal wellbeing, time management, taking responsibility for actions, and other 
considerations to facilitate the safe and successful January sessions. 

 
Have a great week, 
Bron 
 

Last Meeting & Notes  
 

Last Meeting (23rd February): 
 
Apologies = John Goldspink, Ed Alchin, Tom Portelli, Bronwen Lamond, Ralph Zuccaro 
and Lesley Zuccaro. 
Make Ups = Ralph Zuccaro & Lesley Zuccaro (Golf Car Parking). 
Leave of Absence = None. 
Visitors = Sam Oddo. 
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THE OBJECT OF 
ROTARY 

1.  The development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for service;  
 
2.  High ethical standards in 
business and professions; the 
recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations, and 
the dignifying of each 
Rotarian's occupation as an 
opportunity to serve society;  
 
3.  The application of the 
ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, 
business, and community life;  
 
4.  The advancement of 
international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through 
a world fellowship of business 
and professional persons 
united in the ideal of service. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week due to having no guest speaker we held an open discussion on the upcoming 
50

th
 Birthday our club is holding. 

 
Meeting Notes: 
 

 Warren Fricke, John Barnes and Dianne Sides gave an update on the 50
th
 

Birthday. A list of 130 to 150 names has been generated on who will be invited to 
the birthday. Invitations will be sent out this week. A list of all the presentations 
which will be handed out on the night still needs to be generated. Bronwen is 
following this up. Dianne has been in touch with the golf club and there were quite 
a few questions raised which included:- Decorations (details mentioned during the 
meeting), Club History (there are 2 ceiling screens available), Raffle & Prizes 
(Ralph & Jim looking after this), Entertainment (Richard Simmons – Sister in Law 
will be singing), Cake (looked after by Glenys) and finally need to decide if we 
would like a menu on each table (Golf Club can organise – we cover the paper). 
Other things discussed on the night were that we have the venue booked between 
7:00 and 11:00pm and we can have access in the afternoon to setup. Bar will open 
at 7:00pm. Space is required for singers and keyboard player. Lectern and two 
microphones are required. Two tables to be setup for registration. A draft program 
for the night has been started and needs to be finalised. MC for the night still needs 
to be decided. 

 Warren Fricke gave an update on the car parking for the Women’s Open Golf 
which was held from the 19

th
 to 22

nd
 February at Royal Melbourne. The car parking 

was a bigger success than last year. Final number of dollars raised is still to be 
finalised. The target is to present the cheque for the proportion of money raised by 
the scouts at our 50

th
 Birthday Party. We are also hoping that Sharyn Gordon from 

the Wirringga Scout group will be able to say a few words at the 50
th
 Birthday on 

what the money will go towards. It was a good effort by all (Rotarians, Scouts, 
Family and Friends). A special big thanks goes to Ralph for all his efforts. A letter 
will be sent to Chris & Golf Australia for giving us this opportunity to be part of the 
event. 

 

Foundation Facts 
 

 
 
Did you know that a Rotary Peace Fellow scholarship is valued at 

US
$75,000? 

 

Important Club Dates                          
 
Monday 09/03/15 – No Club Meeting (Labour Day). 
 
Friday 17/04/15 – Our Clubs 50

th
 Birthday (Venue will be the Huntingdale Golf Club). 

 

District 9810 News 
 

"MC" for District Cluster Membership Information Nights  

  
Expressions of interest for Rotarians to consider putting their name forward to be 
considered as an MC at any planned "District Cluster Membership Information Nights".  
  
The District Membership Committee has formed a sub-committee to put together 
information for provision to Club Presidents & Membership Chairs to assist them with 
running Cluster or Club specific "Membership Information Nights". It is intended to provide 
a pack of information containing suggestions concerning Venue, Cost, Audio Visual 
requirements, Ticketing & Invitations, Agenda, Speakers, Event Master of Ceremony. 
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Special 
Announcements 

22nd March ï Bill Sides 

Birthday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
If interested please contact Michael Jacobs (District 9810 Membership Chairperson) 
on 0407 384191 or 9760 6100 (Work).  
 
 

Rotaract Club of Monash 
 

Club Meeting Details: 
 
The Club meets on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the Month at 7:30pm  
Mulgrave Neighbourhood House 
36 – 42 Mackie Road, Mulgrave  
(Melways 80C3) 
 

Upcoming Rotaract Events: 
 
Five Year ‘Versary Extravaganza (FY’VE) 
Saturday, March 21 at 7:00pm 
Burrinja Cultural Centre, Cnr Glenfern Road & Matson Drive, Upwey 
$35 per person 
RSVP is Tuesday 17

th
 March – www.trybooking.com/HAKF 

Smart Casual. 
 

Rotaract Roster: 
 

Date Rotarian to Visit 

4
th
 March Bill Sides 

18
th
 March Dianne Sides 

 
If you cannot attend on the night you are rostered,  please organise a replacement to 
take your place. 
 
 

Rotaract Report 
 
Tonight was Rotaract elections.  
 
Discussion was had on   

1. Roster for one Sunday a month to assist the Oakleigh Market 
2. Business card being priced and deigned for each member so that they can reach 

out to a wider community 
3. Events coming up 

 8 hours of paintball, 1
st
 March being clean up Australia Day and where they 

would clean, may be the oval and around the Community Centre, 

 Personal Development Night 25
th
 February they have a range of speakers 

among them selves for this night, 

 5
th
 Birthday anniversary coming up on 4

th
 March when they will have a 

party atmosphere for their meeting- main birthday party will be 22
nd

 March, 

 presents will be for each person attending to bring a book for age 0-
16years old for Aboriginal Literacy Foundation 

 22
nd

 March will be their party called FYVE Five Year Versary 
Extravaganza, it will be held at Burinja Cultural Centre having an 
indigenous theme, starting at 7pm and bookings are through Try Booking’ 

 
Elections were then held with all positions being filled with secret ballot votes being made 
for several of the positions 

 
Glenys Pattison 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/calendar/2015/March/21
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Burrinja-Cultural-Centre/312826572079186
http://www.trybooking.com/HAKF
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Upcoming Events in Monash 
 

International Women's Day event 
 
Wednesday 11 March 
Monash Civic Centre, 293 Springvale Road, Glen Waverley 
10:00 am to 11:00 am 
 
Join us for a FREE event to mark International Women's Day (8 March), which celebrates the 
achievements of women whilst also calling for greater gender equality. 
 
The keynote speaker will be writer Clementine Ford, who explores issues of gender inequality 
and pop culture in her regular columns for Fairfax's Daily Life. 

 
Bookings are essential and can be made by: 

 calling 9518 3555 or 
 emailing customerservice@monash.vic.gov.au 

 
 

Upcoming Events in Kingston 
 

Community Grant Application 
 
Friday 6 March 2015 
 
THE COVE HOTEL, has established ‘THE COVE HOTEL COMMUNITY FUND’ from which 
donations will be made toward not-for-profit community and sporting organisations 
providing services and facilities to residents within the City of Kingston. 

Accordingly, the Hotel invites expressions of interest from the above mentioned 
organisations within the City of Kingston who seek donations from the fund. 

Expressions of interest should be forwarded by email to info@thecovehotel.com.au and 
should be received no later than 6th March 2015. 

Expressions of interest should detail: 

1. The history of the organisation 
2. What services and benefits the organisations provides to the City of Kingston; and 
3. How the funds sought will be used. 

As a general rule the maximum donation to any organisation will be $5,000. 

If you have any queries in relation to the matter, they should be directed to 
info@thecovehotel.com.au 

 

Where other Clubs Meet 
 
A Rotarian can attend the weekly meeting of any Rotary club around the world. This is a 
“make-up” and counts as attendance credit when you are not able to attend a meeting of 
your own club.  
 
Details for all District 9810 clubs can be obtained in the district directory or website 
www.9810rotary.org.au Details for clubs around the world are available in the RI Directory 
(held by the club secretary) and on the RI website (www.rotary.org) 
 
 
 

mailto:customerservice@monash.vic.gov.au
mailto:info@thecovehotel.com.au
mailto:info@thecovehotel.com.au
http://www.9810rotary.org.au/
http://www.rotary.org/
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Reminders 
 
Please ensure that the club is aware if you will be missing a meeting. Contact Ralph 
Zuccaro on 0408 991 741 or at info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au by 4 pm on the day of 
the meeting, if you are not going to be present.  
 
Contributions for inclusion into the Bulletin should be passed to michaele@netspace.net.au  
by Thursday evening of each week. 
 
Please remember if you cannot perform your rostered job, it is your duty to find a 
replacement to take your place. 
 
Note:- Visit our new facebook page at:- https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton 
 

Joke of the Week 
A man telephoned the police during a Dob in a Druggie campaign to say his neighbour, 
Gus, was hiding drugs in his woodshed. 

 
Next day police descended on the address and searched the woodshed. They busted open 
every piece of wood there but did not find any drugs.  
 
Soon after they left the phone rang at Gus’s house. 
 
‘‘Hello, Gus,’’ said the caller. ‘‘Did the police come to your place and chop up all your 
wood?’’ 
 
‘‘Yep,’’ responded Gus. 
 
‘‘Well, happy birthday, maaate!’’ 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:info@claytonrotaryclub.org.au
mailto:michaele@netspace.net.au
https://www.facebook.com/rotaryclubclayton?ref=hl#!/rotaryclubclayton
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Rotary International News 
 

RotaryIntense summer program gives Israeli and Palestinian 
teens new perspectives 
 
By Arnold R. Grahl 
Rotary News 
27-JAN-2014  
 

 
 
Israeli, Palestinian, and American teens draw portraits of one another -- an exercise in seeing one another in a 
new way -- in an art studio in Encinitas, California, USA, during the 2014 Hands of Peace program. 
Photo Credit: Courtesy of Kelly Mellos 

Students from Israel and Palestine sat together at a local art studio in Encinitas, California, 
USA, one day last summer, drawing portraits of one another and learning how to live in 
peace. 

Kelly Mellos, an organizer of the project from the Rotary Club of Encinitas Coastal, says 
that drawing someone who is sitting so close helps break down social barriers between the 
young people. "They see how many similarities there are between them," she says. "And 
they begin to understand we are all just people. There is a respect and trust that builds." 

The students were participating in a program run by Hands of Peace, which every year 
brings together Jewish-Israeli, Palestinian-Israeli, and Palestinian teens, along with local 
students from a variety of religious backgrounds, for 18 days of dialogue and team-building 
exercises. The 12-year-old organization, which began in Chicago, expanded its program to 
the San Diego area in 2014. 

Professional facilitators lead the sessions, in which the teenagers learn about different 
cultures and religions and are exposed to a range of perspectives on the Middle East 
conflict. The program's goal is to have the students use what they learn to engage in 
peace-building efforts in their everyday lives and in their communities. 

Rotary's involvement 

During the program, the young participants stay with host families, some of which have 
included Rotary members. Rotary members also serve as volunteers and take part in 
community forums, seminars, and other peace-building events. The Rotary Clubs of 
Encinitas Coastal and La Jolla Golden Triangle in California and the Rotary Club of 
Glenview-Sunrise in Illinois provide financial support. 

Mellos got involved after Scott Silk, a history teacher at Pacific Ridge School, a private 
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college preparatory school, and now director of Hands of Peace's San Diego branch, 
visited her club two years ago while organizing the branch. Mellos developed the art 
workshop because she believes art has the power to bring people together. 

"I teach them to look at the big patterns and shapes," Mellos explains. "It is suddenly as if 
you can't be too specific about a person's story; you are seeing the beautiful patterns that 
make them up. And then you are seeing each other as people, not as Israeli or Palestinian, 
not as narratives, but as creations." 

Jim and Gail Tatsuda began hosting student participants after a Hands of Peace volunteer 
spoke to the Rotary Club of Glenview-Sunrise in suburban Chicago. They have hosted four 
students, and have remained close to all of them. Gail, who is Jewish, recalls being 
touched when the mother of their second student, Mohammed, a Muslim from the West 
Bank, learned she had a bad cold. 

"She had been calling every morning to talk to her son, but now she called to talk to me," 
Gail recalls. "She would say, 'Are you taking your honey and lemon juice like I told you? 
Are you taking it three times a day?' I would get off the phone and think: Here I am, this 
little Jewish woman, and I have a dear friend who is a Muslim Palestinian." 
Mohammed later attended high school in Italy and then received a full scholarship to Lake 
Forest College, not far from Glenview. When he graduates, his parents plan to stay with the 
Tatsudas. 

"Once these kids go through the program and meet each other, it's life-changing for them," 
Gail says. "I heard one of the kids asking one of the others, 'What if you see me at one of 
the checkpoints -- are you going to aim a gun at me?' And the other kid said, 'No, I could 
not do that. I would treat you respectfully.' " 

Participants praise program 

"It was really surprising to hear things I'd never heard before. The dialogues can be really 
hard, very intense," says Hagar, an Israeli teen invited back last summer to provide peer 
support to new Hands of Peace participants. "I thought the program might change how I 
see Palestinians, which it did. But I didn't think I would bond this much with the other 
participants. They are part of my life now; we talk all the time." 

Alumni programs bring past participants together for seminars and workshops several 
times a year in Israel, providing them with a support network to pursue what they have 
learned. Inspired by the program, Hagar is working with a student from Tel Aviv to organize 
a soccer game for Israeli and Palestinian youth in Nazareth. They have spoken with city 
officials and soccer clubs, and hope to raise enough money to hold the event soon. "We 
want [the players] to understand they are humans and they have the same interests and 
enjoy the same things." 

Roxanne, a high school student in Carlsbad, California, was participating in last summer's 
program when news broke that Israeli ground troops were entering Gaza. 

"No one was sure what was going to happen [in the program]," she recalls. "Would people 
start fighting, or break into their own delegations and not talk for the remainder of the trip? 
But then an Israeli girl stood up and bowed her head for a moment of silence, and then 
everyone else stood up. And then everyone started crying. We all came together that day 
and embraced each other. 

"It was just incredible to see that, even though they all had family on different sides of the 
conflict, they had built friendships that could transcend all that was unfolding." 
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